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No 238 October 2022                                               rotary club of Locks Heath / district 1110  
     
 
 
Mtg Date Duty Rotarian Venue & Activity 

Oct 4 -  Mike Coward Victory Hall 
Oct 18 - Chris Milburn The Bugle Hotel, Titchfield 
Nov 1 -  Meeting Cancelled 
Nov 4 Charter Night at The Victory Hall 

 
Birthdays this Month. Happy Birthday to: - 
John Selby 

 
Forthcoming Events  
50th Charter Night – Friday 4th 
November 2022. Black Tie Dinner 
 
Sunday 6th November – Shoebox 
sorting at the Victory Hall 
 
Saturday 3rd December – Christmas 
collection at Locks Heath Centre. 
 
Tue 6th December – Christmas meal 
at Avenue 141 with Inner Wheel 

 
 
September Review 
We started of the month with our Business meeting on the 6th where we agreed the following:- 

- Charter Night on 4th November will be a formal dinner. The Mayor and Mayoress of Fareham to 
be formally invited. 

- Christmas collection at Locks Heath Centre is on 3rd December 
- Agreed a donation of £100 to a charity to be named by the JATV ‘train operator’. 
- To produce one Club Christmas card for all members from all members with a £5 donation from 

members going to our Charity Account 

 

Meetings in October 
Tuesday 4th October – We are meeting at the Victory Hall, in the Hook Room 
Tuesday 18th October – We are meeting at The Bugle Hotel, Titchfield. 
 
Meetings in November 
Tuesday 1st November – Meeting cancelled as Charter Night on Friday 4th November. 
Friday 4th November – Charter Night at The Victory Hall 
Tuesday 15th November – The Bugle Hotel, Titchfield 
Tuesday 29th November -  Our Special General Meeting. Venue to be Confirmed 
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Our 50th Charter Anniversary Celebration. 
A Black-tie dinner is to be held on Friday 4th November 2022 at the Victory Hall to celebrate 
the 50th Anniversary of the Club receiving its Charter. President David just happens to be the 
son-in-law of our founder President, John Peterkin. The Mayor and Mayoress of Fareham 
have confirmed their attendance. It is quite a momentus event for a Rotary Club to be able to 
celebrate its 50th Charter Anniversary. 
 
Shoebox Sorting at the Victory Hall 
Our Shoebox sorting has been arranged for Sunday 6th November at 10:00am at the Victory 
Hall, Bartholomew Room. Please bring your Shoeboxes for final checking and packing and 
any items that you have for going into the Shoeboxes. 
District have informed us that they intend this year to now distribute many of the Shoeboxes to 
Ukraine.The situation in Ukraine developed after all the leaflets for this year were printed. 
 
Joint Christmas Dinner with Inner Wheel  
Our joint Christmas meal with members of the Inner Wheel Club of Locks Heath has been 
booked for our meeting night in December, the 6th, at Avenue 141. There are just a few places 
left if you have not booked your place yet. A £5 deposit is required by the end of October, with 
final payment on the day, at the college. This will not be a black-tie dinner. 
 
 
Interesting Facts. -   
 

• In the 1980s, Nissan’s talking cars used tiny vinyl records 
• John Logie Baird named the prototype television a ‘shadowgraph’ 
• Jeremy Clarkson’s The Grand Tour, on Amazon, is the most illegally watched TV show, 

ever 
• It takes 18 people 900 hours to put out the red carpet for the Oscars 
• The man who won the Oscar for best screenplay for the bridge on the River Kwai was a 

Frenchman who couldn't speak or write English 
• The first named individual in history was an Accountant 
• More species have been named after Barack Obama than any other U.S. President 
• Neopalpa Donaldtrumpi is a moth named after Donald Trump that has blonde hair and 

comes from Mexico 
• Words used by Donald Trump for the first time in a U.S. presidential inauguration 

address include bleed, ripped, rusted, stolen, trapped and tombstones 
• The head of the UK police task force on knife crime is called Alfred Hitchcock 

 
 
 
 
 
Have you joined the Locks Heath Lottery? Do you know friends who would like to join? 
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In a more light hearted way:- 
 

 
 
 

The River Hamble from the ‘Rotary Bench’ in the morning 
 

Picture taken on Morning of 25th September 2022. 
The sunsets at 18.56 this evening and rises at 6.56 tomorrow morning. 12 hours apart. 

President David was aiming to see both over the Hamble River.  
 

Picture courtesy of President David 
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Please do stay safe and keep well. 
 
The Editor is always grateful for any interesting articles for the Bulletin. 

 


